
TALKING POINTS FOR DR NANCY MACHARIA DURING THE LAUNCH OF THE 

2023 EXAMINATIONS SEASON ON MONDAY 25TH SEPTEMBER 2023 AT 

MITIHANI HOUSE, SOUTH C 

 

▪ Cabinet Secretary, Ministry of Interior and National Administration, 

Prof. Kithure Kindiki;  

▪ Cabinet Secretary, Ministry of Information, Communications and 

the Digital Economy, Mr. Eliud Owalo; 

▪ Cabinet Secretary, National Treasury and Economic Planning Prof. 

Njuguna Ndung’u; 

▪ Principal Secretaries present; 

▪ Chairman of KNEC Council; Prof Julius Nyabundi, and Council 

Members present; 

▪ Chief Executive Officer, KNEC;  

▪ The CEOs present; 

 

I wish to commit that the TSC and all its staff and teachers will give the upcoming 

national examinations our full support to ensure that this is a massive success. I 

wish to assure that: 

 

1. As part of our measures to ensure the last phase of the preparations for 

the national examinations are successful, all TSC field officers who are 

currently on leave must resume duty on October 16, 2023. 

 

2. For the purpose of the 2023 national examinations, the TSC has vetted a 

total of 223,223 teachers who will serve as supervisors and invigilators 

while 37,731 will perform the role of examiners. 

 

3. All 71,760 centre managers will attend the sub-county briefing meetings 

that KNEC will mount countrywide in the first week of October 2023.  

 

4. Centre managers will ensure that the double collection of morning and 

afternoon session papers is done without compromise to any 

examination procedures. 



 

5.  No supervisor or invigilator is retained in the centre they served during 

last year’s national examinations to ensure annual rotation of staff.  

 

6. During the period of the examinations, only centre and deputy centre 

managers will be required to be in school.  

 

 

As a Commission, we wish to thank all teachers profusely for the excellent work 

they continued to do to ensure all candidates are fully prepared and are ready 

for the upcoming national examinations.  

 

I wish all the candidates the very best as they prepare for the 2023 

examinations. 

 

 

THANK YOU 


